UNITED PUBLIC SCHOOL DSITRICT NO. 07 Regular School Board Meeting May 11, 2022

Members present Brenda Buri, Chad Brown, Brett Casavant, Josh Sundsbak, and Jayme Burkhart. Also present were Superintendent Christopher Bachmeier, Business Manager Jody Askvig, Elementary Principal Sue Kranz, Asst. Elementary Principal Kayla Andersen, Dean of Students/AD Scott Medalen, JH Principal Josh Brown, and Amy Ralph.

President Buri called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

A motion was made by Brown and seconded by Casavant to approve the agenda as presented. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Brown and seconded by Burkhart to approve the minutes of the previous meeting as presented. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Burkhart and seconded by Sundsbak to approve open enrollment #16 for 22-23 school year as presented. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Brown and seconded by Sundsbak to accept the Activity report as of 4-30-2022 as presented. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Sundsbak and seconded by Brown to accept the financial reports for the General fund, the Building fund and the Hot Lunch fund as presented. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Burkhart and seconded by Sundsbak to approve paying bills as follows: General Fund April EOM numbered 38757 through 38769, totaling \$15,017.05 and GF numbered 38770-38825, totaling \$74,473.58. Hot Lunch checks 9679-9698, totaling \$39,345.58 and HL ach 1224-1226, totaling #13,191.85. Student Activity checks numbered 27658-28494, totaling \$28,151,29 as presented. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Burkhart and seconded by Brown to accept the resignation of Kylie Brown effective 5/19/2022 as presented. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Sundsbak and seconded by Casavant to approve hiring Christopher Troy Robbins as our 7-12 Spanish Teacher for the 2022-2023 school year. Motion carried.

Principal report: Mrs. Kranz- April 22nd was "Bring a Grown-Up to School Day" in Burlington, which 400 adults attended. Math Meet was April 29th where we had many placers, and the school took 1st Place overall. Star Lakers were chosen for "Accountability" in April. Most grades have finished up their field trips during the last two weeks. AR Party will be on May 17th at High Air Ground, with a Thank You to the Laker Boosters for donating money for the party. PK registration was held on May 3-4. There are 31 students enrolled. KD, 1st and 2nd grade, and 5th and 6th grade bands had spring concerts. Track and

Field Day for K-6th grades will be held at the high school on May 16th. The 3rd graders will be showcasing their Bottle Buddies on May 12th and the 4th grade displayed their ND Museum projects. Mr. Brown-Semester exams will be next week for Junior High. On Wednesday, May 18th the 6th grade students will come to spend the day in Des Lacs, have lunch, attend a "group showcase", get tours and watch 8th grade vs staff basketball game. The 8th grade will have their 8th grade celebration and dance May 18th. Mr. Medalen- All high school students are CPR/First Aid trained. Thank you to Mr. Zietz, Mr. Larson, and Mr. Hennessy for training the students. Senior Salute was April 27th. Grand Parents Day was May 4th. May 9th was Spring Concert for 7-12 and Art Show. Student Council had a pep rally for spring sports, and we had Awards Day on May 11th. Best of Class was at MSU for a few select seniors. Spring sports have been busy with many reschedules with region tournaments coming up.

Superintendent report: Des Lacs will hold a lockdown drill on May 12th. Enrollment holding steady. All contracts have been returned. We had an opening at 2nd grade, and we filled that within. We are looking for an elementary music teacher. Handed out noncertified Intent to Return forms. Summer project lists are beginning. Election June 14th and Graduation May 22nd at 2:00 p.m.

Next meeting Wednesday, June 15, 2022, 7:00 p.m. in Des Lacs. We will canvass ballots on Monday, June 20th, 7 am in Burlington.

Meeting adjourned 7:43 p.m.

Jody Askvig, Business Manager

Brenda Buri, Board President